
Lexington City Schools
Minutes

December 8, 2021

The Lexington City School Board met on December 8, 2021, at 5:30 pm in the Lylburn Downing
Middle School Cafeteria. Present: Timothy Diette, Tammy Dunn, Mollie Fox, Michael Saunders,
Katie Shester, Rebecca Walters-Superintendent, Stephanie Burch-Clerk.

The School Board Chair called the meeting to order at 5:30 pm.

Upon motion of Mr. Saunders, seconded by Ms. Fox, the Board approved the Amended Agenda
to add one additional substitute name for approval.

Communications
Jason White recognized Beth Jewell and Brittany Campbell as Lexington City School nurses,
Trent Roberts as Fire Marshal, and
Hilary Cronin as VDH Local Health Emergency Coordinator.

There was no public comment.

Upon motion of Ms. Dunn, seconded by Ms. Shester, the Board approved the following Consent
Agenda:

Minutes of November 10, 2021 and November 29, 2021
November Payroll $347,953.96
November Expenditures $257,796.25
YTD Expenditures $2,897,995.04
Petty Cash Reports
Enrollment Update
12-8-21 Personnel

Superintendent’s Report
Ms. Walters gave an update on the Winter Break calendar and December school events. Also,
she brought before the Board an increase in Substitute pay effective January 1, 2022, in the
amount of $100 per day for regular substitute and $110 for long term substitute.

Upon motion of Mr. Saunders, seconded by Ms. Fox, the Board approved the increases for
Substitute pay.

Timothy Diette attended the Rockbridge County Public School Board meeting.

No Ad Hoc meetings were held.



Lexington City Schools next Board meeting will be January 12, 2022 at 5:30 pm in Lylburn
Downing Middle School cafeteria.

Upon motion of Ms. Shester, seconded by Ms. Dunn, the Board adjourned at 5:51 pm.

_____________________________________           ________________________________
Board Chair                                                                  Board Clerk


